Minutes of the Coatesville-Clay Township Public Library

Board of Trustees

Wednesday, March 14, 2018
Coatesville Clay Township Public Library

The Coatesville Clay Township Public Library Board Members met for a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 14, 2018, at 5:30 p.m. in the Library Community Room.  Board members present were Shelly Starbuck, Kathy Blake, Judy Sexton, Marcy Shepard, Kirstie Walker and Korleen Bledsoe, Librarian and Acting Secretary.  Also in attendance was Tom Williams of Nutra Lawn.
I. Meeting called to order at 5:35pm.

II. Approval of Minutes- The January and February 2018 minutes were read and approved.
III.
Old Business
· 2017 Mowing Contract Dispute- Mr. Tom Williams was given an opportunity to address the Board as to why he was not paid for the 14 mows he requested in his final invoice #10258.  After much discussion and clarification on several of the dates that were double-invoiced, Mr. Williams apologized and accepted the terms of getting paid only for mowing that was proven on the three dates from the security camera footage, and not the extra dates he provided in a separate email to Korleen.
· Town Initiatives–Movie Night (“Up”) at 6:30pm on April 6; Annual Spaghetti Dinner from 5:00-7:30pm on April 28.
· Non-Resident (OOT) Fee Resolution- To remain within standards, our OOT fee must be at least $65.48.  Motion to raise to $70 effective 03-15-18 by Judy Sexton.  Second by Kirstie Walker.  Passed.
· 2012-2016 Audit- No final report yet.
IV. New Business

· Summer Reading- Jill Harris will be in charge of both age groups (grades 1-3; grades 4-6), following the statewide program “Libraries Rock” from June 13-July 25, with a Holiday on July 4.  Some supplies have been ordered, and some will be ordered once she has a grasp on a more accurate number of children to expect.
· Adult Mystery Book Club- Jill is unable to commit to being the leader at this time, so the book club is in need of a new leader.  The Board suggested Korleen ask the participants if they would like to take turns leading, or if any of them would like to “facilitate the monthly discussions”.
· Claim- 1 claim on the AP Voucher Registration has already been paid due to timing/deadline/cost-saving issues.  Butler’s LP #7896 for $612.00.
· Janitor- 3-9-18 was Jill’s last day as the janitor.  She is having physical problems with running the sweeper and mopping, so she feels she can no longer clean sufficiently, and a new janitor is needed.  Kirstie Walker said she would try it if there is no conflict of interest with her getting paid, and if there is a conflict of interest, she said her niece, Crystal, may be interested.  
V.  Adjournment

Board President Shelly Starbuck dismissed the meeting at approximately 6:25 p.m.
